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I'd like to reflect on the incredible grant, "Making Reading Engaging" that I received 

from the Escondido Education Foundation for the 2023-24 school year. This grant was originally 

designed to purchase a handful of book series that I could use in my reading groups. I planned on 

buying 6 sets of seven book series that are aligned with the Science of Reading and are written to 

meet the needs of different phonics skills. After receiving the grant I was happy to discover that 

there was a sale going on through High Noon, the company that publishes the book. I used the 

funds to purchase the original books in the grant, which was about 450 leveled books, but I was 

also able to purchase 6 teacher guides to accompany the books. I used some of the funds to buy 

bins to store the books through a Donors Choose project I had written. The bins allowed me 

space to organize the books and access them quickly and efficiently during my interventions. 

As an intervention teacher I work with students in 8-week sessions, so I was able to 

reflect and make changes throughout the school year, instead of having to wait and modify it for 

next year. Initially I planned on using a book as I focused on the skill I was teaching. For 

example, ifl was teaching the /sh/ sound, I'd use a book that aligned with it. However, I found 

that the series- worked better if we read it sequentially instead of bouncing around between books 

and series. Additionally, the students started to bond with the characters or the story and they 

wanted to see what would happen next in the story line. Instead, I looked at a few of the 

upcoming skills and selected a book series that would address multiple skills that we were going 

to teach. For example, ifl was teaching /sh/, /th/, and /ch/ and noticed that all three skills were in 

the Magic Belt series, I'd use that book set with the students in that group. Each group would 

read a different book series. For each session, I'd change the book series so if students were in 

more than one session with me, they'd be able to read multiple series. 

My intervention results were astounding this year, which I will largely credit the 

engaging books that the students didn't have in the past that were exciting and accessible. I 

didn't have the books during my first session, but after session two I learned that my students' 

i-Ready test scores went through the roof. 87% of my students' reading level went up between

1-3 grade levels! After the third session, my students' scores went up and close to 60% of my

students went up a grade level. My heart was bursting with pride. Not only that, it was

heartwarming seeing the students excited to read. Ifwe didn't get to their book one day due to

other skills, they were disappointed that they'd miss a day of reading. Their vocabulary grew

because the books introduced them to words they'd never heard before, and they bonded with the

other students in their groups over what was happening in the storyline, which encouraged

dialogue and comprehension skills.

I set up the book series so that they'd be in the corridor that I share with the other 

intervention teachers. All three ofus were able to read the books with our groups. One teacher 

had to use it more so as a read aloud because her students were lower than what the books 














